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From:  
Sent: April 28, 2024 10:36 PM
To: +WPG139 - TRC
Subject: TRC 12-102

To whom it may concern, 

I am opposed to the expansion of a broiler operation, Midwest Poultry Ltd. (TRC 12- 102) in the R.M. of 
Ritchot. 

Manitoba has been facing drought-like conditions for many years now, and poultry farms require substantial 

amounts of water to operate.The strain on the water table will be significant if Manitoba allows the addition of 

32000 more hens to be farmed at Midwest Poultry.  

More hens will also increase the impact on air quality in the surrounding areas near the farm. Residents of 

Ritchot already complain of the unpleasant smells coming from the nearby concentrated animal feeding 

operations. Allowing more hens further diminishes the air quality in the region.  

The carbon footprint of raising 32000 hens is counter intuitive given the current climate crisis we are facing. 

Industries should be moving towards more plant-based, environmentally friendly farming practices instead of 

doubling down on what has been proven to be detrimental to the health and biodiversity of the surrounding 

environment.  

I vehemently oppose this initiative and strongly urge the Livestock Technical Review Committee to deny this 

proposal for expansion by Midwest Poultry Ltd. (TRC 12- 102). 

Thank you, 

David Mendez Resident of Ritchot 
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From:  
Sent: March 30, 2024 5:35 PM
To: +WPG139 - TRC
Subject: TRC12-102

I object as this proposal is of a scale that is too close to residential areas.  

M. Singh








